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Mr Edward Scully 
email: edward.scully@rms.nsw.gov.au 
 
Dear Mr Scully 
 
Re:  Liverpool City Council submission on Hoxton Park Road Upgrade 
 
I refer to Liverpool City Council’s submission on Hoxton Park Road upgrade dated 18 October 
2019. A copy of the submission is attached for your information.  
 
Following RMS’s briefing of Councillors last Thursday 24 October 2019, Councillors have voiced 
significant concerns in relation to aspects of the proposed upgrade to Hoxton Park Road and its 
impact upon plans for the Fifteenth Avenue Smart Transit Corridor. 
 
At its meeting of 29 October 2019, Council moved an urgency motion and resolved as follows:  
 
That Council: 

1. Makes supplementary submission on the Community Update on the proposed Hoxton 
Park Road; 

2. Calls on the RMS to revisit the option for centre-running and that the State Government 
not make a final decision on centre-running verses side-running, until after further design 
investigation is completed by Council and Transport for NSW on Fifteenth Avenue; 

3. Further, that this resolution be forwarded to the RMS forthwith; 
4. Undertake a communications campaign and to delegate to the CEO that our concerns and 

dissatisfaction are immediately conveyed to the RMS and the Minister for Transport and 
all political representatives in the area.  The example of the Dorrigo Avenue entrance and 
exit be included as an example of Council’s dissatisfaction and that we oppose any 
suggestion that it be closed; and 

5. Advocate to Transport for NSW that Hoxton Park Road to be treated in its entirety rather 
than separate sections. 

 
Consequently, please note the above Council resolution, supplementary to the attached 
submission. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me on 8711 7444 if you wish to discuss this matter any further. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Tim Moore 
Deputy CEO/Director City Economy and Growth 


